OFFICE OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
ANALYST: GENE PAUL

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$4,397,520
	
	$312,327
	
	16.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$287,459
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$185,221
	
	$0
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$4,871,000
	
	$313,000
	
	16.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	10.8%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	4.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund 



DESCRIPTION

The appropriation unit provides for the operations of the Office of Emergency Management (OEM) in the Department of Executive Services. OEM works with cities, special purpose districts, state and federal emergency management agencies, private sector partners, non-profit agencies, and the community to plan for disaster mitigation, preparedness, response, and recovery. In addition to coordinating the County's local emergency management responsibilities, OEM serves a leadership function in regional emergency planning and response. OEM is also supported by the Emergency Management Advisory Committee.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The Executive's proposed budget would increase the appropriation to OEM by roughly 11% compared to the 2024 annualized budget, but there are no proposed staffing or programmatic changes. The majority of this proposed appropriation increase is attributable to the base budget adjustment that includes the salary and benefits increases anticipated for 2025. The only decision package is the $185,221 adjustment that accounts for increased central rates that OEM is charged for use of the County's internal, or "central," services. Increases in information technology, insurance, and facilities costs are the primary drivers of this central rate adjustment.   

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 







